VFW Auxiliary Department of Nehrasha

Thanks to Our Veterans There’s No Place Like Home

July 2019

Due to the death of Past National President Rosemary Mazer, all VFW Auxiliary
Charters shall be draped for a period of thirty (30} days.

Dear Auxiliary Sisters and Brothers:

Our new year has begun! | am honored to serve as your
Department President for 2019-2020. Congratulations to all
elected officers across the State of Nebraska. We have an
awesome team of Department line officers, District Presidents,
and Chairmen, and we are here to answer any questions or
concerns you may have.

When you get the new program book, be sure to give a copy of
the forms to your respective chairmen. Throw away all previous
forms and use only the current year's forms as oftentimes the
chairman and the report forms change from year to year.

The frcoming National President has added an additional
program this year entitled Mentoring for leadership. R
incorporates respecting the past, embracing the present, and
planning for the future.

National Convention this year is in Orlando, Florida. The dates
are July 20-24, 2019, ’

Department’s next maeting is our School of Instruction on
Saturday, August 3, 2019, starting at 9:00 a.m., in Seward at the
Civic Center, located at 616 Bradford Street. This is a great
opportunity to meet the line officers, district presidents, and our
chairmen as they present their programs and answer your
questions.

| look forward to meeting the members of Nebraska and
waorking with you this year, [ wish you all a fun and successful
year!

Have a fun and safe July 4% celebrating our country’s
independence. Thanks to Our Veterans, There's No Place Like
Homel

Loyally,

Liz Davis, Department President

MEMBERSHIP
Happy 4™ of July!1]

The new year has bepgun, so let's get our “ask” out and invite
possible members to join. This is the only way we cah grow as
an organization. Eligible: Hushands/Wives; Fathers/Mothers;
Sons/Daughters; Brothers/Sisters; Widowers/Widows;
Grandfathers/Grandmothers; Grandsons/Granddaughters.

Membership is due and payable beginning July 1, 2019,
continuing through June 30, 2020. Because the membership
year is split in the middle, a member is in good standing if their
membership is paid by December 31, 2019, and not in good
standing until their current dues are paid from January 1, 2020 —
June 30, 2020. Just a reminder that if 8 member has not paid
their dues by December 31, 2019, this could affect their ability
to get a cancer grant or file for cancer insurance. So please

remind your members.

if you need me call, email, text, or leave me a message and | will
get back to you as soon as | can. | am here to help you In any
way you need to keep this great organization growing so we can
help our Veterans.

“Thanks to our Veterans, There’s No Place Like Home!”
Loyally
Sharon | Thorne

MENTORING FOR LEADERSHIP

| have been asked by our President, Liz Davis, to serve as chair
for the new program, Mentoring for Leadership, | am honored
to have been asked and excited to get this new program going!

We will be cavering Respect the Past, Embrace the Present and
Plan for the Future. There will be objectives and strategies to
implement and hopefully have great results.

| look forward to reaching out to all of'you, aspecially the
Presidents of each Auxiliary to go over the plans and how you
can implement the tools of mentoring.

| know Liz wiil have a great year if we all work together as a
team.

Loyally,

Sue Ann Moore




YOUTH ACTIVITIES

“Thanks to Our Veterans, There’s No Place lLike Home.” The
VFW Auxiliary is in a unigue position to help teach our youth the
skilis to become responsible adults through serving our country,
communities, and veterans. We have a new generation of
veterans who need the support of family, friends, and country
as they serve overseas and when they come home from conflicts
abroad. Today’s youth are the future of our nation. This year
National has added 2 more program goals to Youth Aclivities.
They are: Patriotism through Literacy and Hlustrating America,
Your Auxiliary can promote Patriotism through Literacy by
_promoting . and . supporting .reading . among..youth . with..this
simple, fun, and potentially free (use your local library) initiative.
lHlustrating America is open to all students including home-
schooled students in grades K-8. In the program book you can
find the contest rules and deadfines. Summer is here and
working with the youth is more important than ever. There are
many different activities to help keep the youth busy and
involved, whether it's & carnival or a summer splash party {can
be as simple as a sprinkler and popsicles for refreshment.) Do
you have a local parade that you are marching in? Children love
fo help toss candy and distribute flags to bystanders. Don’t
forget to promote Youth Activiies each and every day
throughout the vear! Let's do everything we can to make it a
good year, and to serve our Veterans with Alcha.

Katlyn Abboud
LEGISLATURE

| am excited to be the Department Legislative Chairman this
year. | am particularly interested The Blue Water Navy Vietnam
Veterans Act. My husband was a Navy Corpsman in the
Vietnam War. ltis natural to be more interested in subjects that
hit close to home. Follow the bills concerning veterans that
interest you, speak up, and report.

There are easy and efficient ways to get vyour voice
heard. Governor Ricketts has a Facebook page. If you hit the
like button you will be updated on events in the Capitol. You
can log onto Governor.Nebraska.gov to find the resources you
need to gel the latest news in Mebraska government. You can
sign up for email updates. If you have a concern you can easily
contact the Governor’s office right on his website.

Please send your reports monthly or more often, My emall is
patshmc@msn.com. You can type up the report and
immediately send it. Thanks to Our Veterans, There Is No Place

better to let your voice be heard.

Synthia Stanasheck

AMERICANISM

Americanism is an unfailing love of country, lovalty to its
institutions and ideas, and is a program to show our patriotism
to America. Patriotism begins at home and Is brought to the
attention by tragic events, like the floods in March this year in
many communities. This tragic event brought many people
together and showed patriotism.

This month we observe Independence Day {July 4™} so fly the
American Flag to show your patriotism.

The National Americanism theme is “Serve our Veterans with
Aloha”, .Our Department President’s theme is, “Thanks to our
Veterans, There’s No Place Like Home”. In Auxiliary programs
we have served our veterans the best way we can. The veterans
are our heroes and we need to treat them with kindness and
compassion.

Auxiliaries should make plans now for Americanism. For flag
education we need to inform everyone to respect the flag. We
can begin by presenting a program at school - a beginning for
our youth to know about patriotism. Auxiliaries can present
certificates of appreciation to everyone in your community who
displays “Our Stripes and Stars,”

Don’t forget the other goals set by National: promote patriotism
by celebrating patriotic holidays, POW/MIA recognition and
National Citizenship Education Teacher Award. The deadline is
Cctoher 31 on the local level for the teacher award.

See.you at theschool of instruction in.Seward on August 37, .
Fly the American Flag every day or on special days:

july 4 ~ Independence Day

July 27 — Korean Ward ended {1953)

Eleanor Pacas

BUDDY POPPY AND
VFW NATIONAL HOME FOR CHILDREN

| am looking forward to being your Buddy Poppy and VFW
National Home for Children Department Chairman for this
coming year. The Buddy Poppy and the National for Children
provide so much for our veterans and their families in time of
need. The Buddy Poppy helps disabled veterans and the
National Home helps families in their time of despair. Working
together, they make a difference in the lives of aur veterans,
active -duty service members, and their families.

Please plan to attend the School of Instruction in Seward on
Saturday, August 3. 1am excited to explain our contest on how
many ways to use Buddy Poppies and the National Home for
Chitdren in our programs. | promise the award will be worth
your efforts for your Auxiliary to participate in this contest,

Enjoy this summertime weather as it took a while to arrive in
Nebraska, :

Linda Vogel




NATIONAL SCHOLARSHIPS

National Scholarships has some exciting changes this year in the
Voice of Democracy and Patriot's Pen programs. 1 will be talking
about these changes at our tralning session in Seward.

There will also be some exciting changes in the Young American
Creative Patriotic Art program this year. | will also be talking
about "using all the eolors in the box of crayons,” so stay tuned
for further information!

I wilt be giving out information about these and all of the other
information about National Scholarships.

Our RUBY SLIPPERS will take us into these programs and into
our schools and communities to spread the word about our
scholarships. | wifl bring information back from National
Convention in Orlande to share with the Auxiliaries. | will have
my informational display at the training session and take-home
pamphlets for ali these scholarships.

Elizabeth Jane Petersen
HISTORIAN AND MEDIA RELATIONS

Congratulations to new President Liz Davisl Thank you for your
support as Historian for 2019-20,

Six Auxiliaries submitted History Books for judging at the 2018-
19 VEW Convention in Omaha. The great turnout was due to
the hard work of Sheree Brown past Historian in promoting the
need for Auxiliaries to participate. The Historian position has
changed for 2019-20 due {0 Natiohal' combining Comrmunity
Service and Editor under Historian. The regulrements for
articles will he the same, asking for the who, what, when,
where, and why when events occur, The articles are best In
electronic form to easily forward to the VFW Department Editor
or you can mail early to meet newsletter deadiines. Be sure to
put contact information on your submission to allow for
clarlfication of articles.

If your Auxiliary does noct have an Historian/Media Relations/
News Editor, fill out a report now and send to Department
Historian Chairman Judy Workman, POB 814, Kearney, NE 68848
or email to opusworkman@yahoo.com to avoid calls on
participation. Your Auxiliary will have met the need for reporting
for 2019-20 by doing so,

Please try to submit your articles in a timely manner to meet
deadlines so we can enjoy reading about or seeing pictures of
the events you hold. Your work Is important o support what
the VFW is siriving to do in  promoting veterans'
programs. Please share your story!

Let’s have a great year Thanking Our Veterans, There’s No Place
Like Home to report on!

Loyally, Judy Workman

GOLD STAR AND CHAPLAIN

Greetings to all my Auxillary Brothers and Sisters. | am excited to
be the Chaplain and Gold Star Chairperson for this year, Liz's
theme is, “Thanks to Our Veterans There’s No Place Like Home”
so with that in mind we will be make our veterans and Gold Star

families feel at Home.

I'm looking forward to reading the reports on what you do for
vour Gold Star members. Give them a call, visit, or send a card,
just let them know they are in your thoughts and prayers
throughout the year,

|t -am -asking-for-your -help this - year..by -letting -me, . Sandee

Beflows, and your District Chaplain know as soon as you can of
your deceased members, All Auxiliary Presidents should have a
page in your program book on how to send the information. You
can also use the VFW Auwxiliary membership update form. We
want to make sure all members who have passed away will be
remembered at the memorial service held at the end of the

year.

| want to thank Sharen Thorne and Bonnie Gerlt for the nice
[uncheon and the heartwarming song, “Angels Came Bown,” by
Kevin Costner.

It is a new Auxiliary year and time to start collecting dues, so you
may want to consider paying the dues for your Gold members.
Start making plans on ways you can honor your Gold Star
members, for we can never forget the sacrifice our Gold Star
families have made for our country.

| would fike to hear from you and what you have done for your

Gold Star Members, so | can put that information in our
newsletters to give others ideas of what to do for their

members,
bon’t wait for April 15 deadline, to report to me. Send them

anytime by snail mail or emall {just make sure it say’s VFW Gald
Star Report in subject line.)

if you hear of someone In our Department who s sick or in
Hospital please let me know so | can have a card signed by us all
to send to them.

! lock forward to seeing you at the School of Instruction on
August 3 in Seward.

HOSPITAL

Just a few lines to say hello and to tell you that I'm the new
Hospital chalrman for the coming vear. The Fourth of July is
coming up. Plan a party for our veterans. A barbecue would be

nice.

Joyce Witt.

Rosemary Mazer, Past National President passed
away on June 5, 2019. You can send cards of con-
dolence and sympathy to her family at 550 Jessup
Road, West Deptford, NJ 08066




CHIEF OF STAFF/EXTENSION

As yaur Pepartment of Nebraska Chief of Staff, | will work
closely with the Districts and Auxiliaries to ensure that all begin
the 2019-2020 year in good working order:

Installation reports completed.

All audits are current with a working Relief Fund.

All Auxiliaries are bonded by August 31%,

Auxiliary program chairman have been appoinied.

Transfer Members-at-Large to local Auxiliaries.

Assist Bachelor Posts .that rﬁay deé.ire. to estabjish an Al..le.iiéry.

If you notice an Auxiliary struggling or having issues, please let
President Liz or myself know. It is much easier to help in the
beginning stages of a problem/issue.

See you at School of Instruction!
Loyally,

Donna M. Fenske

I would like to thank my officers for surprising me with a
beautiful plant stand they had made for me and presented to
me at June Convention. The gift was so thoughtful of each of
you. The plant stand looks very nice in my living room and will
make a nice keepsake gift for me and my family. | want to also
thank everyone for my” birthday ‘gifts and "nice cards” tod. T
appreciated all the cards and prayers that were sent to me after
my accident. Everything is greatly appreciated and helps with
my healing.

Love & Hugs,
Linda Vogel

201920

School of Instructions
Saturday, August 3, 2019
9:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m,
Civic Center
616 Bradford Street

Seward, Nebraska

A Note or Two from Lour Department Seoretary

Here we go again! Another year has started. Congratulations to
all Auxiliary officers, new and reruns. I'm one of the reruns!
This will be my 26™ consecutive year as your Department
Secretary. I've seen and heard a lot so if you have any questions
please contact me. If | don’t know the answer to your question |
can find someone who does.

Remember that you can start sending your 2019-20 dues on July
1 50 let’s try to get them done early this year.

Thanks again for all you do to support our veterans and their

| families. -We've just had our annual Pepartment Convention

and from all the reports it's obvious by all the things you do just
how much you care. Keep up the good work. Don't forget to
report all vou do as well.

For those of you not able to attend Department Convention |
will be sending out the program hooks and rosters along with
audit forms and a blank set of this year's report forms. Be sure
to use the NEW report forms as Department Chairmen change
each year and we want to make sure you get your reports to the
correct person. | will also be mailing packets to officers and
others who choose to purchase the mailings a packet the first
week of July. If you are entitled to the program book/roster or if
you purchased a set and haven't received the package by the
middle of July please [et me know. DO NOT WAIT until next
spring when you need the forms to tell me you never received
them.

You can ‘ach me by email’ (jeanbarton@windstream.net), by
mail {8100 Regent Drive, Lincoln/68507-3366), or by phone at
402-464-1586. If you call and I'm not available please leave a

maessage.

L § [
« \”/ 4
. ~Z
L. 3
Pl kS
' ~

Have a safe and Happy 4th




VFW AUXILIARY
DEPARTMENT OF NEBRASKA
POST CONVENTION COUNCIL MEETING

JUNE 9, 2019 .

The Council of Administration was called to order by President Liz Davis. Membership cards
were checked; the Chaplain and Conductress attended the Altar and offered the opening

prayer, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call found the following absent: Secretary Jean Barton; Ir. Past Kim Abboud; District 3
President Terry Warnke and District 15 President Jill Johnson.

" New District Presidents Sue Moore, Gayle Lang, and Wendy Yount were introduced.

Budget Chairman lane Petersen presented the budget (Appendix A) for 2019-2020.

It was moved by District 4 President Sue Moore, seconded by Department Chaplain Vicki
Luebbe to accept the income portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved Department Chaplain Vicki Luebbe to combine Lines A-3 .and A-6 in the
Department President expense budget. Second by Department Guard Katlyn Abboud. Motion
carried.

It was moved by Department Sr. Vice President Bonnie Gerlt to accept the President portion of
the budget with the corrections. Second by Department Guard Katlyn Abboud. Motion carried.

It was moved by Jr. Vice President Sharon Thorne, seconded by District 13 President Terrie
Stokes to accept the Department Secretary’s portion of the budget. Motion carried.

[t was moved by Sr. Vice President Bonnie Gerlt, seconded by District 11 President Wendy
Yount to accept the Department Treasurer’s portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved by District 4 President Sue Moore, seconded by Department Guard Katlyn Abboud
to accept the Chief of Staff portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved by Chaplain Vicki Luebbe, seconded by Jr. Past President Carol Brosnihan to
accept the Council of Administration portion of the budget. Motion carried. :

It was moved by Jr. Past President Carol Brosnihan, seconded by District 13 President Terri
Stokes to accept the District President’s portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved by Guard Katlyn Abboud, seconded by District 4 President Sue Moore 1o accept
the Appointive Officers and Chairpersons portion of the budget. Motion carried.

it was moved by Jr. Vice President Sharon Thorne, seconded by District 9 President Charlene
Hobelman to approve the Promotion of Programs Expenses portion of the budget. Motion
carried. '
It was moved by Guard Katlyn Abboud, seconded by Jr. Past President Carol Brosnihan to
accept the Other Department Expenses of the budget. Motion carried.

it was moved by Chaplain Vicki Luebbe, seconded by Guard Katlyn Abboud to accept the
contingency portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved by Chief of Staff Donna Fenske, seconded by Chaplain Vicki Luebbe to accept the
Restricted Funds-Department Convention Income portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved by Chief of Staff Donna Fenske, seconded by Chaplain Vicki Luebbe to accept the
Restricted Funds-Convention Expenses portion of the budget. Motion carried.




It was moved by Guard Katlyn Abboud, seconded by Sr. Vice President Bonnie Gerlt to accept
the Veterans Facilities Income portion of the budget. Motion carried.

it was moved by Chief of Staff Donna Fenske, seconded by District 11 President Wendy Yount to
accept the Veterans Facilities Expenses portion of the budget. Motion carried.

It was moved by Jr. Past President Carol Brosnihan, seconded by Guard Katlyn Abboud to allow
the Department Scholarship Chairman to have a 50/50 raffle in 2019-20. Motion carried.

It was moved by Chaplain Vicki Luebbe and seconded by District 6 President Gayle Lang to allow
a 50/50 raffle at each of the three (3) Department meetings for Veterans and Family Support.

Motion carried.

" It was moved by Treasurer Sandee Bellows and seconded by Jr. Vice President Sharon Thorne
that the tables at conferences and convention be call The Veterans Table. Mation carried.

It was moved by Chief of Staff Donna Fenske and seconded by J!r. Past President Carol
Broshihan that all proceeds from The Veterans Table go to toward Veterans and Family Support
at Fall Conference and Convention and the Department General Fund at Mid Winter

Conference. Motion carried.

This year the School of Instruction will be August 3 (9:00 a.m. — 4:00 p.m.} at the Civic Center in
Seward.

It was announced that the National President’s visit will be October 5-7, 2019, in Lincoln. More
details to foliow.

Fall Conference and Homecoming will be in Norfolk, October 11-12, 20189.
Big Ten Conference will be in Omaha, October 18-19, 2019,

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned to resume at Fall Conference in Norfolk
on QOctober 12, 2019.

Loyally submitted,
Dixie Hild
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Department of Nebraska Veterans of
Foreign Wars and its Auxiliary

Advanced Registration

$125.00 registration fee includes:

2 drink tickets for Friday's hospitality or Saturday’s dinner
- Friday Hors D’ouevres -

Lunch Saturday

Banquet ticket for Saturday

Advanced Registration Deadline is October 1st, 2019
Onsite registration fee is $135.00.

Please mahe checlks payable to: Dept. of NE UFW

Names and titles:

Address

Phone #: Email:

Dept: Post/Aux (circle one)

Special dietary needs:

Total # of registrants: Amount enclosed:

Mail to: Department of NE Veterans of Foreign Wars
PO Box 4552; Lincoln, NE 68504




